
 

 

Regional Parish OHSEP Director’s Monthly Meeting Minutes 
Tuesday, August 9, 2016 at 1:00 PM 

GOHSEP Headquarters 
7667 Independence Blvd., Baton Rouge, LA  

 
 

ATTENDEES 
Neal Brown, Ellis Boothe,Dick Gremillion, Brian Spillman, Dawson Primes, John 
Rahaim, Lisa Vidrine, Earl Eues, Sandy Davis, Lee John, Collins Simoneaux, Joe 
Stewart, Darryl Delatte, Pam Roussel, Doug Zettlemoyer, Mike Steele, Danielle 
Aymond, Steven Burr, Toni Rochelle, Christina Dayries, William Rachal, Parham Jaberi, 
Kyle Moppert 
 
WELCOME \ ANNOUNCEMENTS 
Meeting started at 1:04 PM. Earl Eues called the meeting to order, completed roll call 
and welcomed everyone. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
John Rahaim made a motion to approve the minutes and Dawson Primes seconded the 
motion. There were no opposition. The June 19, 2016 minutes were approved.  
 
GOHSEP Updates 
William Rachal 

 Rick Crenshaw, Region 7 Regional Coordinator has been hired and Travis 
Johnson has transferred from LSP to GOHSEP for Interoperability.   

 Christina Dayries reminded everyone about the education/outreach programs 
scheduled for Public Assistance (PA) and First Net.  The PA PowerPoints for the 
training are on the GOHSEP website. 

 
LWIN Software\ Equipment Upgrade 
Christopher Guilbeaux 
 Chris presented the LWIN System Upgrade Preliminary Schedule that was 

recently presented to the SIEC. 
 

ZIKA Virus Update 
Parhan Jarberi, MD, MPH 
 Doctor Jaberi presented the “Zika GOHSEP” and focused on prevention for 

pregnant women/unborn child. 
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Mosquito Abatement Best Practices 
Kyle Moppert, LDH Representative 
 Mr. Moppert gave an in depth presentation on Louisiana Mosquito Control 

abatement efforts.  
 
 
Open Discussion 
 
Christina Dayries mentioned that GOHSEP has received the federal award for the FY 
2016 Homeland Security Grant Program (HSGP) that includes SHSP and OPSG.  
Parish award emails should be going out within two weeks.  The performance period will 
begin Sept. 1st, SHSP award amounts will remain the same and seven parishes are 
receiving an OPSG award.  
 
Other discussion included: 

• Scheduling a new directors orientation 
• The annual GOHSEP director’s conference will be separate from the LEPA 

conference next year and tentatively scheduled for late January or February. 
 
Next meeting will be face to face on September 13, 2016. 
 
A motion to adjourn was made by Dawson Primes 
Motion was seconded by John Rahaim 
Meeting adjourned at 3:30 PM 


